Dear Parents,
Recital time is drawing near and I would like to thank all parents for their patience and cooperation throughout this year.  Your confidence in our faculty and staff is extremely important to us.   We hope this year’s dance experience has been a positive influence on your son or daughter.  Our goal is to help them find a deeper appreciation for the performing arts as well as learn important life skills including focus, discipline, and manners. 
One of our most rewarding experiences for students is the spring performance.  Stage experience is important in developing confidence, showmanship, and teamwork in our students.  Therefore attendance at rehearsals is essential for a successful performance. Mounting a full length ballet with guest artists is a very expensive.  This performance will cost approximately $18,000-20,000. The opportunity for these young dancers to be a part of a full length classical ballet is a huge part of their education and is what sets us apart of other dance programs.   We ask you to promote our performance by selling tickets.   We are offering a free DVD of both performances for selling 15 tickets.  .Performances such as ours needs many helping hands.  If you would like to volunteer for one of the many important committees including Concessions, Dressing Room Assistants, Crafts, Stage assistants, Ushering or Clean-up, please sign-up when purchasing tickets or on the vestibule bulletin board.  Together we can make this performing experience a lifetime memory for your child.  
Performances

The Spring Performance will take place June 14-15 at Musselman High School. Performances begin at 2:00pm on Saturday and 2:00pm on Sunday.  Not showing for a performance greatly affects the performance and the other participants.  This policy should be taken seriously.  The ballet is divided into 3 parts.  Look below to find the act and which performance your child is performing.  If you have any questions please call the office.  

Saturday, June 14 –Coppelia Act 1, 2, Intermission, Act 3 Intermission, Wicked. Sunday, June 15- Coppelia Act 1,2,  Intermission, Coppelia Act 3, Intermission, Wicked followed by the Awards Ceremony

Rehearsals
A rehearsal schedule is attached.  Please be on time for all rehearsals and calls (time to arrive at theatre on performance nights).  Students are expected to attend all rehearsals unless a written request is made and excused by director.  Otherwise students not attending rehearsal will not be allowed to participate in performance.  Regular class schedules will continue through May 31st. 
Rehearsals June 2-7 at Inwood Performing Arts (see enclosed schedule)
Rehearsal June 11-15 at Musselman High School (see enclosed schedule)
Parking at Musselman High School is on the Library side of the building and enter through north side hallway.  For the concentration of the dancers onstage no one is allowed in the auditorium on rehearsal nights.  Parents may wait in cafeteria area.  No men or young boys allowed in girls dressing area. Performance nights get your child ready and then go into the Theatre to watch performance.  Please follow theatre etiquette and do not exit or enter the theatre during the performance. You may go back for your child at intermission and they can sit with you for the remainder of the performance.   Dancers must wear their regulation class leotard for all practices at Mussleman High School.  Make preparations to bring games and a blanket to sit on to entertain young children at rehearsals.
Costumes

Costume balances are due by May 1st.  Costumes can be taken home after the studio dress rehearsal. Costumes will not be distributed until all accounts are paid in full.  Make sure student’s shoes and tights are clean and free from holes for recital.  Please put your child’s name on all costume accessories, tights and shoes. Tights and accessories are listed on the Hair-Make-up list and can be purchased in the office.  Please get your tights early so we can insure our inventory will supply everyone. 

Dress Rehearsals 
Thursday, June 5th  6:30-8:30 Wicked- Tap, jazz and hip hop (Studio)
Saturday, June 7th 10-3pm   Coppelia-See Schedule (Studio)
Friday, June 13th Stage Dress Rehearsal everyone-See Schedule (Musselman)
All Dressing Room Assistants must attend dress rehearsal Tuesday, June 3rd or Saturday, June 7th. 
Make-up/Hair
Please apply make-up and style hair at home before dress rehearsal and performances.  Bring extra make-up, hair pins and hair spray for last minute touch-ups.  No nail polish, tattoos, or jewelry please.  Do not wear costumes to the theatre.  Dancers are not allowed to eat or leave dressing area in costume.  Dressing Room Attendants have the authority to oversee all hair and make-up and make changes if needed.  Please cooperate with your assistants for they have been instructed by the directors.  Any students not cooperating with assistants will be reported to the directors.
 DVDs and Photos
 DVD’s of all performances are $50 and can be pre-ordered by Liz.  Students who presale 15 tickets or more by June 7th will receive a free DVD.   Videotaping or flash photography are not allowed during performances.

Stage Photos will be taken during dress rehearsal and available for download and purchasing at Shootproof.com.  Photos or video during performances are strictly prohibited.

Tickets 
Tickets for June 14-15 performances will go on sale starting Tuesday, May 6th and will be sold M-Th from 6:30-8:30pm and Sat 10am-12pm.  Ticket prices start at $30.00 for adults, $25.00 for children. All tickets will be advanced reserved seating and are on a first come first serve basis.  Please have your order ready when you come to the ticket desk as all tickets are non-refundable.  Students who presale 15 tickets by June 7th will receive a free DVD.
Theatre Etiquette

The performing arts season is in full swing.  Audiences are set to enjoy the entertainment and inspiration of performing ensembles of very description. One thing is certain; the performances will be marred by thoughtlessness on the part of too many people who otherwise consider themselves good citizens.  These people ignore the simple rules of courtesy, or unconsciously destroy the peaceful environment necessary for enjoyment of these special performances.  The Inwood Performing Arts Company feels strongly about the importance of Theatre etiquette therefore let’s set the example for our future arts generations by observing the following rules.

1. Only exit and re-enter the theatre during intermissions.

2.  Absolutely No food or drinks will be permitted in Theatre

3. Please refrain from talking during the performance.
4. Please turn off cell phones and other electronic devices.

5. Videotaping or photography are strictly prohibited.

6. No smoking on school property.

7. Please arrive on time for the performance and out of respect for all the performers stay and enjoy the entire performance.
8. Look around you when leaving and take all your belongings including your trash.

9. Applaud in a supportive but courteous way.  This is not a sporting event!  Bravo and Encore are the appropriate language.
Summer Study
We have planned many exciting dance activities for summer study including

         

Summer Dance Intensive Grade 1 and up July 7-August 1
Dancing the Classics Age 4-6 July 7-11th 
Dance with the Masters, Grade 5 and up August 11-15th.  
We encourage each student to consider enrolling in at least one of these special workshops since summer study is an integral part of a dancer’s education.  Concentrated time permits a unique opportunity for an enrichment of training that is invaluable for all dance students and essential for those with career goal in dance.  The summer programs at the Inwood Performing Arts Company are designed to intensify each student’s progress and to heighten enjoyment and understanding in many different dance forms.  

See website for more information www.inwoodperformingarts.com. 
